
Update from the Botchways (April 2024)
Dear Friends and Family,

We’ve just celebrated Easter; the death by crucifixion, the burial and the Resurrection 
of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. For us as believers, this is the greatest event in 
the history of mankind and the hope of the gospel. It demonstrates God’s power and 
love for humanity. Jesus said, the thief came to steal and to kill, but He came that we 
might have life and have more abundantly.(John 10:10) We pray the Spirit of Him who 
raise Christ from the dead will quicken your mortal bodies. May we experience this 
resurrection power.
Thank You To Jesus: In our previous updates, we mentioned about a door that God 
was opening to us in a new territory. God has answered our prayers and we’ve been 
able to make contacts and also had the opportunity to meet with the leaders of the 
Ecumenical Church Leadership in that town. Please pray with us as we move into the 
next phase of setting up dates for our Conferences.
March Conference. On March 15th-16th 2024, we had our March Conference in 
Anyinam in the Eastern Region of Ghana. We had a wonderful time together in the 
presence of the Lord.
Trip To Minnesota: As some of you are aware, my wife is already in Minnesota for 
her annual physicals. The reports so far indicates that things are moving in the right 
direction. Thanks be to God for His protection and care for us each day. I’m sure we 
can all testify of the goodness of God in our lives. Please pray for her eyes. The 
doctors are concern about one of her eyes. They have to do some blood work to see 
what the issue might be. By God’s grace I will be coming to Minnesota too after a long 
time. I’m schedule to leave Accra, Ghana by May 7th and arrive on May 8th 2024. It 
will be a great opportunity to meet old friends and possibly make some new ones too. 
I’m really excited and looking forward to seeing all you beautiful people of God who 
have stood with and supported us over the years. BELOW are pictures of some of the 
participants who attended the conference. Also below are pictures of our best 



transporter so far.(Our Ford Escape) It has served us well over the years but now 
costing us a lot of money to keep it going. Parts are very expensive and our prayer is 
to upgrade it to a new brand like a Toyota Highlander with a 7 or 8 seater because our 
team is getting bigger with our equipment. ( See pictures of our broken vehicle by the 
road side with a mechanic. Our roads are really bad, and so every trip comes at a 
cost. This incident happened on our way to Anyinam last month)
GLORY TO GOD. Since last year we have added one more day to our conferences 
and it is yielding results. The pastors were appreciative that we decided to add the 
Friday night to our program. The reason for adding the Friday nights was to have a 
forum and discuss issues that the Churches and the communities were facing but are 
not able to bring them to the open and have solutions. Last month the topic for 
discussion was Sex and teenage pregnancy. During our discussion, it came to our 
attention that, that region is recorded to have highest rate of Sex and teenage 
pregnancy. Some of the Pastors on the warfront shared their experiences and how 
they dealing with it. 

PRAYER Points:
1. For safety on our road

2. Good health
3. Wisdom to navigate through the daily challenges of family and ministry
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